
MINUTES 



Brown notes that at our last meeting, she recommended reviewing past meeting minutes about 

the current GPE policy. Mark Wiley was an advocate for WAC and served on this committee for 

many years before retiring.  

Wilkinson notes that adding a sentence or two on the philosophy and why a WAC program 

matters should be included in the summary. Aubele considers an elevator pitch concept 

suggesting that what the policy does is move the GWAR from a low stakes test with a 90% pass 

rate and one writing class to a sustained writing effort across college years. Ramirez notes that 

much of this is already written in the policy and can be pulled from. Ramirez emphasizes that the 

WAC plan provides a bridge between freshman comp and the WI course. Ramirez also suggests 

highlighting the 3 approaches to writing – writing to learn, writing to engage, and writing in the 

discipline.  

Brown states a question was recently proposed to her – What if a student would like to take a WI 

class instead of a W class? Wilkinson states that this was briefly discussed in a small GWARC 

meeting and we were in favor of it at the time. If a student wants to take more advanced writing 

this should be encouraged.   

Brown notes that the new potential GE policy involves a critical thinking and writing class. This 

could be the additional lower division W course that students need to take. However, the policy 

is still in its early stages.  

Stammler foresees confusion around transfer students. Also, what is the rollout if the policy is 

approved. Brown states that after Senate Executive, the policy will then go to CEPC. After 

CEPC puts the proposal in policy language, the proposal will go to the Full Senate with more 

potential changes. The rollout might look very different after it filters through.  

Transfer students are addressed in the policy write up. If a student comes in at 60 units, they will 

only take 2 upper division classes. The upper division courses need to be taken at CSULB. 



member from CEPC and a GE representative. Brown notes that waivers would be limited as the 

GWAR would be met through courses, but exceptions 


